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WELCOME BACK

Welcome to this week’s newsletter and I hope and trust that you find 
this informative and useful.

Firstly it is with great sadness that we have received the news of the 
passing of her majesty the Queen. Her constancy throughout our lives, 
her graciousness, leadership and strong sense of duty will be 
remembered by us all. So as the country enters a period of mourning 
we will be looking at how we mark this important and poignant event 
our within school. We will keep you informed about these events as 
they develop over the coming weeks.

It has however been a good start to the term, with our students 
arriving in school looking very smart this week and engaging in their 
lessons. Thank you for your support in this. I would like to remind you 
that we do have in school a large stock of pre-loved uniform which is 
available to any low income families. If you would like to access this 
then please contact us on admin@williambrookes.com.

Mrs Shaw has already written to you this week outlining some of the 
changes that we have been putting into place this year to tighten up on 
some of the areas that concerned us last year. Two areas in which I 
would especially ask you to reinforce with your child are that:

Mobile phones should not be visible or being used during the school 
day as they are an unnecessary distraction from their learning and 
often negatively impact on behaviour in school. If student does need 
to make a phone call home then they should go to reception. If there 
is an emergency and you do need to contact your child during the day 
then please contact reception.
We are having a focus on students who are late for lessons and 
introducing detentions for students who are consistently late. Lateness 
has a negative impact not only on the student being late, but also on 
the other students in the class.

Thank you for your support.

Stephen Richards

mailto:admin@williambrookes.com
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SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

Individual student photographs will take place in London breakout 
(DT) 

Wednesday 14th September
Year 10 – Period 1
Year 11 – Period 2

Monday 19th September
Year 7 - Period 1 

YEAR 7 CLUB LINK

Y7 Club Link is next Wednesday 14th September - students will 
receive more information shortly.

HOUSE WINNERS 2021-2022

Well Done to ATHENS and Beijing. Beijing won the Readers Award for most 
quizzes passed in a year as a house. ATHENS won Interhouse Cup, 
Sports Day Cup and the Coubertin Cup! Well done to Athens and Beijing.
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WOW – WORD OF THE WEEK

TUESDAY 13 SEPTEMBER 2022 PERIOD 3

WEDNESDAY 14 SEPTEMBER 2022 PERIOD 3

DROP IT AND READ YRS 7 - 9

Word of the 

Week
Meagre

Word Type Adjective

Definition
Very small and not enough, lacking in 

quantity or quality

In a Sentence
1. Her meagre salary is not enough to 

pay her living expenses. 

Synonyms Deficient, Paltry, Insufficient, Scanty 

Subject Links English, History, Art

KS3 READING BOOKS

KS3 Year 7’s – whilst we await students getting a library 
account students can bring a book in from home. Years 8-9 
can do this also.
Please can years 8 – 11 please look for any outstanding 
library books that they may have at home and return ASAP 
to Miss Harrison. 
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Please contact Mrs Padfield for an application form on npadfield@williambrookes.com
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